CMRS BOARD MEETING MINUTES

May 19, 2005

CMRS BOARD OFFICE

21 MILLCREEK PARK

FRANKFORT, KY

Board Members Present:  David Lucas, Rob South, Dee Hopper, Sgt. John Bradley, Forest Skaggs, and Ken Mitchell

Board Members Absent:  Richard Guittar

Staff Present:  Jennifer Jackson, Tandy Simpson

I. Welcome and Introductions:  Vice Chairman David Lucas called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m.  David welcomed newly appointed Executive Assistant, Tandy Simpson, to the CMRS Board. 


II. Approval of Minutes:  Corrected minutes from January’s Board meeting were reviewed.  Rob South made a motion to approve the January minutes, Sgt. John Bradley seconded, and all were in favor.  Minutes from March’s Board meeting were reviewed. Rob South made a motion to approve the March minutes, Sgt. John Bradley seconded, and all were in favor.
III. Election of Chairperson: Due to the resignation of former Chairperson Laura Phipps, the position of CMRS Board Chairperson remains vacant.  David Lucas opened the floor for nominations.  Forest Skaggs nominated David Lucas for Chairperson, Sgt. John Bradley seconded, and all were in favor with David abstaining from the vote.  David Lucas is now the CMRS Board’s Chairperson.

David Lucas opened the floor for nominations for the vacated Vice-Chairperson position. David Lucas nominated Rob South, Forest Skaggs seconded, and all were in favor with Rob abstaining from the vote.  Rob South is now the CMRS Board’s Vice-Chairperson.


IV. 2-1-1 Presentation: Ann Henry, a representative from United Way of the Bluegrass gave a presentation on the proposed 2-1-1 development and expansion project for the Bluegrass area.  Ann reported that 2-1-1 is an easy to remember number that connects those who want to help with those who need help in a non-emergency situation.  Ann talked about the community benefits associated with the 2-1-1 plans.   

Terry Tolan and Hollie Hopkins, representatives from United Way of Kentucky continued the 

2-1-1 presentation by giving an account of the future of 2-1-1 for the entire state that includes the establishment of four business centers with 24/7 coverage that share a single database.  

Questions were entertained from the audience about the connection and relationship between 2-1-1 and 9-1-1.  The United Way representatives explained that they plan to have the proper equipment to field calls intended for 9-1-1 over to the proper system.  

V. Administrators Reports: Ken Mitchell reported that an Executive Order from the Commonwealth Office of Technology (COT) and Kentucky Office of Homeland Security (KOHS) regarding the possible reattachment of the CMRS Board from COT to KOHS has been made.  Ken reported that the CMRS Board should see action within the next month.  

Ken reported that a memorandum of agreement (MOA), has been signed by Commissioner Miller of the Kentucky State Police (KSP) and Commissioner Inman of COT, allowing the CMRS Board to pay KSP for BellSouth’s Call Transfer project.  

Bruce Bohn of BellSouth gave an update to the CMRS Board on the BellSouth Call Transfer plan.

David Farmer, also of BellSouth, reported that the MOA made will allow BellSouth to invoice the CMRS Board for all services for one year.  David will be contacting individual PSAPs in the future.  David reported that they will be ready to test the implementation with Christian County and KSP6 first for any equipment issues.

Ken reported that packets had been sent to all PSAPs containing information of problems with their phase II mapping submittals.  

VI. Financial Report: Jennifer reported that the financial statements are in the handout and noted that the carrier account balance is at $7.4 million and after payment of invoices approved at today’s meeting the balance in that account will be under $4 million. 

VII. PSAP Certification Committee: Forest reported that the Committee had met via a conference call in April and again on May 20, 2005.  He reported that there are 86 applications for Phase II certification with two of the applicants applying for Phase I certification as well. There are still 17 applications that have not had their initial review.  Forest stated that there have not been any Phase II applications sufficient for recommendation for certification.

Ken Mitchell passed around a sheet declaring the time, date and location of meetings scheduled for PSAPs to get help with their mapping data.  Shane New of Bluegrass Add reported that approximately 30 PSAPs contacted him regarding dates for the training.  Shane said he would send out emails to PSAPs that have not contacted him.  He also suggested conducting a separate mapping meeting for KSP.  All PSAPs received a letter explaining problems with the mapping in their Phase II applications.

David Lucas suggested an August 1, 2005 deadline for PSAP resubmission .  Dee Hopper expressed concerned with this date because it only allows Western Kentucky PSAPs 3 weeks to make corrections due to their July 6th training date.  


John Hamm of Morehead/Rowan County addressed the Board with concerns he has about the 


Phase II requirement.  John explained that his center has been Phase II compliant since 


April 2003.  

John Conley of West Liberty/Morgan County expressed his concerns with the cost and time involved in updating PSAP applications.

David Lucas motioned to proceed with the distribution of the letter and attachments to cell carriers, Sgt. Bradley seconded, and all were in favor.

Forest Skaggs inquired about adding a deadline date to the letter to the carriers.  David Lucas suggested August 1st as the deadline and all were in favor.  

VIII. Cost Recovery Committee: Rob South reported to the CMRS Board that the Cost Recovery Committee has lost some members and has now added new members with Mark Freeman, Mitch Mitchell, Paul Nave, and David Farmer currently serving on the Committee.  

Rob stated that the Cost Recovery Committee had met and reviewed two plans; Bluegrass Cellular and Ramcell.  Rob motioned to approve amendments to Bluegrass Cellular’s Phase II plan, Forest seconded, and all were in favor.  

Rob reported that Ramcell’s Phase I plan still raised several questions and that the Committee was not recommending it for approval at this time.  

IX. Cost Recovery Invoices: Rob South motioned to approve CR invoices for Verizon, Alltel, Cingular, Cincinnati Bell Wireless, and Sprint totaling $4,412,606.42.  Forest seconded and all were in favor.  

X. Comments/Discussion From Floor: Forest Skaggs inquired about replacing Laura Phipps’ position on the Board.  Ken Mitchell explained that he has made contacts with Commissioner Inman, COT, and the Kentucky Office of Homeland Security but has received no word back regarding this matter.

Ken Mitchell displayed the plaque and Kentucky Colonel certificate that would be sent to Laura Phipps on the Board’s behalf.  

Rob South inquired about the preexisting TracFone issue.  Ken explained that he had been advised not to seek the opinion of the Attorney General.  Ken further suggested writing a regulation to  address the prepaid issue.  Ken said that he would poll the National Association of State 9-1-1 Administrator’s to determine if TracFone is remitting to anyone.  

David Lucas recommended that the CMRS Board send two members to the NENA Conference June 25-30.  Ken Mitchell explained that he was already registered.  David polled the Board to see if anyone else was interested in attending and CMRS Board members not already attending said that they would check their schedules.  

Jennifer Jackson reminded the CMRS Board members that they will be meeting at the KENA-APCO Conference in Owensboro on September 8, 2005 at 1 p.m. central time.  

John Conley made comments regarding Cingular’s inability to accurately identify the cell caller’s location.  John expressed his concerns for holding cell carriers to task as well as the PSAPs. 

The next CMRS Board meeting will be on July 21st, 2005 at 1:30 p.m.  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 p.m.  

